
 

         February 28, 2020 

Coronavirus: Update 

Dear Grauer School Community, 

The idea of a widespread virus is understandably a scary one for every school, and every 
community. We are taking this opportunity to share some information that may be helpful 
as you consider your own next steps. Our goal is of course to minimize exposure within our 
school community. 

First, as the CDC has emphasized, the United States is not currently experiencing a 
coronavirus pandemic. A pandemic occurs when a disease is spreading diffusely across a 
large region (or multiple regions). Therefore, this and similar messages you may be 
receiving are intended to encourage our community to begin thinking about how we will 
respond if and when the situation escalates. 

At schools, preventing the spread of infection is a critical first step. At school, we will 
attempt to: 

• Continue enforcement of basic hygiene protocols - That means making sure that 
everyone is washing their hands, covering their coughs and sneezes, and 
disinfecting our work spaces.  We will also be stocking up on sanitation supplies for 
our classrooms and stationing teachers in the lunch line to ensure students wash 
their hands prior to picking up their lunches. 

• We continue to be diligent in monitoring our campus and taking extra precautions 
with all of our students, including, disinfecting classrooms on a regular basis; 

• Strongly encourage students, faculty, and staff who are ill to stay home until they 
recover. 

• Check the World Health Organization website routinely for updates - Resources 
include a centralized coronavirus page and an interactive map tracking its spread. 

• Review guidance from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), World Health 
Organization (WHO), State Department, and other sources to determine the scope of 
the public health emergency. 

No student will be penalized for taking precautionary sick days and, as always, all will be 
given opportunities for making up missed work. Please note that the California Department 
of Public Health does not recommend the use of face masks for general prevention and says 
that handwashing provides better protection from infectious diseases. 

Our leadership team and other offices are working on plans in case there is an outbreak in 
this area and we have to close school (including strategies like virtual schooling). We are 
also thinking ahead regarding the impact spring expeditions, admissions visitors, and other 
non-typical school activities will have in the context of the coronavirus.   

https://www.joffeemergencyservices.com/e2t/c/*W3kmHr545yxlyW2n7_yL4DF_Y60/*VwrLbZ8jsxdPW69bT1d8hhB3Z0/5/f18dQhb0SfHs9ctykgN7mQ4gWHyjJqVRYs_s5w6M-TW3hHhdr5zh-NRVnQ9Qq8--HBkW8--0NR8ZQ3rdW8Y42m955Vv0ZW5lt72c8-2v9fW31Xv2J57J7WgW7MwSvR9dtwYRW7b5w6v7J5Hq7V6rF-Z7JtTqnW8mnw907bjnYCW3llSN26q0682W5k53CP2HRv5jW49JblP4CSzn3VrcLTD4rH_vbW5kF_Ff60W1MQW6Bt4HJ1_QrvgW1Y_Y5J4Z1fhxW20Y98h1Yg1QdW2Y7Dl76pzHWBW79p3p54YFc44W56_y3S3Z9QW8W9fgwMT4fd61pW7Mb2Bk1Hvfq4N6Ws1kks7NnhVrMPyp5MfsGWW1yMJQq2S0D_vW2KWGfN5-LStXW49WmTG6yMMsGW7JjFjP828RwkW4BNCcG5Zb_JMW5LMTJy58PbtJW5XGBp85LMD10N2LKvHyGPQQ4W7KRxwG3MYtL8W4HrzNx45Ly2MVkwRN48g32sTW1wvx3s47wPcsW1Dq8GM2VvHH7W7C2c3j7zB_GlW5mSYQ18wJDH2W6w7Wz22DyHLWW39TyyR9m36YVN8MRF-YzPxhmW42JKM07D7HxjW1Dy_KC4rGwM1f4HzlXl04
https://www.joffeemergencyservices.com/e2t/c/*W3kmHr545yxlyW2n7_yL4DF_Y60/*W4QXFJN2bS-KQW2kK8RT2TrRh20/5/f18dQhb0SbTV8YXMxCN7mQ4gWHyjJqVRYs_s5w6M-TW3hHhb_2P7_nXVcnTGj97tndtW7cFHFN4v13hrW982Vfw634yClW61SSZm7mG7sDW51vX4y6HJBh7W96dDSG56TDWqW2z8ZdJ1nb3wQW7mFWwL96dwsYW1HV_zp8rCFtQW2zq3Rk2zsmYbW9dSlS635rgClW94-4T07sLfyrW520N2H7v70tSW2Hyb609dH8_6W6V4mf77lRZ4WW8gjY6L8WBKbVW56sy_82NhXFJV63W7j127dK0W2cZ_Cr3nC7mzW5lZG7x1zrJj1W6xgMS46W15WCW6zF8Vt84sdRvVtjzdS1jJdwjW3qM_GK6yJDMVW12Vkgm2Kv4vTW9gwdS77xmmYPW83ljlq5mF58tW1R-XHD1VSdPhW9cdTmr4lBZ6FVnpt4x6DVTv-W8Ph58-594SYFW1L4W6t1D7K1FW1LjyHk1G6bwnW7lcN9B2NB2KkN3xxDzVJgJfNW92FkMZ8RTcchW56ft464l2FTSW3W-5YG56n0pdW5g5CQf32wFFHw1NsfDK9jtf6SJTpm02
https://www.cdc.gov/
https://www.who.int/
https://www.who.int/
https://travel.state.gov/content/travel/en/international-travel/before-you-go/your-health-abroad.html


How might this affect our upcoming spring expeditions? 

Not only do we want to not risk infection, we do not want to risk quarantine, and so we are 
reviewing all of our trips. Overall, many schools have cancelled most Asia trips through at 
least May, and some are beginning to cancel summer trips. Schools are also advised to 
control visitors from risk countries and locations, and we are of course monitoring this: If 
you have any upcoming travel or have traveled outside the United States in the past 
14 days, it is a good idea to visit the CDC website daily for the most current guidance and 
recommendations.  

This week, many schools are questioning Europe trips, and all Italy trips will be cancelled.  
We have four upcoming Grauer expeditions involving air travel: Chicago, Costa Rica, Kauai, 
and Washington, D.C.  The school will review guidance and travel advisories from the 
Centers for Disease Control (CDC), World Health Organization (WHO), State Department, 
and other sources to determine the scope of the public health emergency.  We advise 
parents to do the same. 

It is important to remember that handling the spread of a serious contagion like the 
coronavirus is primarily a job for public health agencies. We advise families to continue to 
actively monitor directives from the WHO, CDC, and other governmental organizations like 
your local department of health.  

Thank you for all your support. We will work with all our constituencies with compassion 
and in partnership, as we look out for one another. The health and safety of everyone in our 
school community is the most important thing there is to us. 
 
Thank you, 

 
Stuart Grauer, Ed.D. 
Head of School 
 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZtQUpMbtBhNEfnstcakracyoTSQN6NSfnPrAOIvMWYYQIt47DzKSmHnjcx-FHzWfO8GPW6rw5qCxuAW1FKkMoHKOwEGKZx8tEAYQglHz8R13oy7jwqn8UuOw92EXTDk6rGMpaS69W68r8HK8wITRzgxt0FF1Cl1So7po5sNcoNOTX2dB5e85obnGh8kItF3CEkX1BauMA64=&c=XFFZkNAjHCkkueXd7Uv1QhkhHDYMd3y42YTsWlrBX0V1kcdI7QUk7w==&ch=4RobCI2Xw1bF2JPcIXkPXLTjNkv5rCm61TZVXf3J0BJ7pGr4u8Ij_g==
https://www.joffeemergencyservices.com/e2t/c/*W3kmHr545yxlyW2n7_yL4DF_Y60/*VM6-XW4fnMmWW4nSqsR7d7rgk0/5/f18dQhb0S9r49jx8QTN7mQ4gWHyjJqVRYs_s5w6M-TW3hHhdB5zh-NRVnQ9Qq8--HBkW8_gCRQ5nrYy7W8Tzqkr4cyzrtW30TVnV1RMhT3W1ShFjm1SLjpfW2NSXS08HbRxPN8k1dMQpSBF3W8Wh-sQ56739sW7qXZ8q54XyJYW9f4xkx7KKkTQW2Mn9WV4Jgnh6N8_ZxZ96yRj0VfsRz83v7CBPW3Wlz2M5RXcQ2W5BWVsh2Rxr-sW7wVyPF1PdMQlW8sYvvl5tGktdW93Z3db5RlSdTW5xNCj88mGgznW313F_Q5B4yXfW5zLZ7s3B8NDxW3jm8vf5Kzzz-W3hs3xS36mFtfW3K6hNb8nvMdmW5NY-xd5B3Tm9N5D5vz6-sC2VVQ9J8-5BMm6nW8yS3qq3crdf9W5PCGHz15m8-0W35x0c_2-slRgN8xTYLhTyT0FW1BgLjv6tbqRhMPs031gkKmyW5q90Rs47xhPvW2-VnL82-B5W-W2mgCNS5R-ZKRW5R34kl1nCrbgW7HhnsJ3G9YdJW5f4Z4X6mL50WW9m0Qt-88yr9cW15C4BX85przMW5V9WFR3f5_rbW16M7h24zFKpP0

